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Question: 
Outline the protocol, reasoning and rationale behind the report provided to the 
Prime Minister on the proposed termination of departmental secretaries. 
Answer: 
Section 59 of the Public Service Act 1999 provides for the termination of the 
appointment of a Secretary. Before recommending to the Governor-General that the 
appointment of a Secretary of a Department, other than the Prime Minister’s 
Department, be terminated the Prime Minister must have received a report about the 
proposed termination from the Secretary of the Prime Minister’s Department 
(subsection 59(3)).  This report must be prepared in consultation with the Australian 
Public Service Commissioner (subsection 59(4)). 
The requirements of section 59 were complied with. 
The provision of an outline of the reasoning and rationale of the report would disclose 
personal information and breach the privacy of the individuals concerned.    


